
 

 

 

 

November 20, 2020  

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
This afternoon we were notified of a positive COVID-19 individual at 1st Cerebral Palsy of NJ.  Administration has been 
working closely with the local health department to ensure proper contact tracing to determine who qualified as a close 
contact.  We are confident that we have identified and notified all students and staff who were considered close 
contacts. 
 
At this time, in an effort to protect the health and safety of our students and staff, we have made the decision to pivot 
to 100% virtual instruction beginning Monday, November 23, 2020 with plans to return to in-person instruction on 
Monday, December 7, 2020.  Families will be contacted on Monday morning by their child’s team with a new remote-
only schedule.   
 
We appreciate everyone’s cooperation during this challenging time.  We will continue to follow CDC, state, 
and local health department guidance in order to ensure the health and safety of our students, staff, and 
community.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the school. 
 
 
 
 
 
Keith Rygiel 
Principal 
 

 


